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A Submission on the Foreshore and Seabed Bill 2004 to the Special Select Committee on the Foreshore and other Related Sea Matters.

My name is Anne Jones and I am a pakeha woman who has taught history and social studies in New Zealand secondary schools from 1964 to 1996. During that period my knowledge and understanding of the implications of the Treaty of Waitangi has been considerably extended through refresher courses, working with Maori colleagues and my own reading. Recent seminars I have attended  where Grant Powell and Pat Sneddon have addressed some of the issues involved in the Foreshore and Seabed Bill has clarified for me the unfairness of the proposed legislation.

I am opposed to the proposed legislation for the following reasons:

1. I believe that the process by which this Bill was developed has not included a comprehensive consultation with hapu and iwi.

2. The introduction of this Bill seems to have resulted in a deepening of conflict in our community and the proposed changes disenfranchise Maori.

3. I believe that any requirement for an application for recognition of ancestral connection and customary rights is antithetical to the spirit of the Treaty of Waitangi.

4. I support the Waitangi Tribunal findings that the Crown policy represented in this Bill is not necessary to protect the interests of all New Zealanders. During the last twenty years there has been great generosity from Maori with the Treaty settlements. For example Ngati Whatua gifted back land from its settlement to the city of Auckland. 

Specific Issue

(a) Jurisdiction of the High Court. (Part 2 clause 29 and Part 4 clause 58)

This Bill would enable any New Zealander (on behalf of a group) to seek an application for a territorial customary rights order. 

I believe that this denigrates the Treaty of Waitangi and Maori. The current situation has not alienated Europeans access to the foreshore and seabed. There is no guarantee that new legislation would give the same protection. It could in fact add to the Americanisation of New Zealand by allowing private ownership of land where owners could deny access to the public.

     Recommendations

Pat Sneddon advises that there are plenty of examples where observing mutual respect for 

mana inherent in the Treaty lifts the performance and outcome for all New Zealanders.

This bill denies Maori and only Maori the “due process of law”- that is the right to go to court to have their rights argued there. Only Maori rights are redefined and limited by the Crown, Other people’s rights are not altered.  It is assumed that rights of the Crown and private rights will continue and therefore do not have to be proved.

It is not too late for both sides to work out a formula that acknowledges Maori mana whenua      and kiatiakitanga yet guarantees the inalienability of the foreshore and seabed with dual guardianship and decision making over development.

Surely a documented Memorandum of Understanding of Pakeha and Maori relationship to this place would stand the test of both local and international law, honouring heritage and history for us all and be in the spirit of our ongoing relationship.

I believe that we now have an opportunity to continue honouring New Zealand’s biculturalism   and the “two peoples” constitutional basis of this country. We have been making progress towards this in a peaceful way. 

I request to be heard by the committee and my preference is to be heard in Auckland.

Anne Jones

Onehunga.

